Wilton Township Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting Minutes April 10, 2018

1. The April meeting was called to order at 8:02 PM following the Annual Town Meeting.

Present were Supervisor Gynith Borden, Clerk Jody Thatcher, Board of Trustees: Larry Christiansen, Kelly Farmer, and Steve Quigley, Road Commissioner Ray Nugent, Community Building Manager Carmen Kinsella Cemetery Sexton Alan Christiansen, along with other various community members.

- 11. Jody Thatcher read the March 13, 2018 Meeting Minutes. Larry Christiansen moved to approve, Steve Quigley seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.
- 111. a. The Financial Statement for April was reviewed. Steve Quigley moved to approve, Kelly Farmer seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.
 - b. Approval of Road and Bridge Bills.
 - c. Approval of Township Bills.
- IV. Public Comments
- V. Reports
 - a. Supervisor Report

Gynith reported at the annual town meeting, it was approved to transfer 9K of excess funds from the town account to the cemetery account. It was also approved to continue the \$1,500 donation to Helping Hands and the \$500 donation to the Peotone Scholarship. After a presentation of Will Ride, she is recommending for the Township to provide this service with a cap on the dollar amount spent. She will present this to the trustees for a vote at a future meeting.

b. Road Commissioner Report

Ray Nugent reported the bridges are in extremely bad condition. 10% of his budget last year went to the bridges, signage and attorney fees. It is getting close to inforcing weight limits on the several of the bridges. They are working on spring cleaning the roads. He will be placing the bridge referendum on the ballot again this November. If passed, it will take over a year for the road district to start receiving the money collected.

c. Planning Commission Report

d. Cemetery Report

Alan reported he will be purchasing a mower with the transferred money from the town account. Funds left will only last a few years and there are more trees that need to be removed. He will be in need of putting a referendum on the ballot to start levying tax money once again.

e. Community Building Report

Carmen reported the windows were replaced, roof on the storage room, tuck point on front and back of the building (only what needed to be done). This year, the building will be repainted, floors will be repaired, registers will be done and the kitchen cabinets will be repainted.

f. Multiple Township Report

VI. Old Business

VII. New Business

Kelly Farmer reported the solar panel farm is on hold, but probably not for long.

Vlll. Adjournment

The next meeting will be Tuesday, May 8, 2018 at 7:30 PM at the Wilton Township Community Building. Steve Quigley moved to adjourn the April Meeting at 8:21 PM, Larry Christiansen seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried

Respectfully Submitted, Jody M. Thatcher Wilton Township Clerk

Regular Meeting April 10, 2018 Speaker Log

Regular Meeting Haril 10, 2018